Strong Foundations Charter School


Board of Trustees Meeting Minutes
July 21, 2021
5:30 p.m.

Present: Dina Condodemetraky,  Colleen Sliva, Sarah Osborne, Bri Rys, and Beth McClure (not a board member)
Absent: Eric Raymond, Paul Raymond, Alison Murphy, and Mbula Ratzlaff
· Call to Order at 5:36 p.m. 

· Secretary’s Report: Vote on meeting minutes from June 23, 2021 – Motion to accept by Rys, second by Sliva. Motion passed unanimously.
· Treasurer’s Report and Manifest: Review and vote on June report and manifest – Motion to accept by Sliva, second by Osborne. Motion passed unanimously.
· Principal’s Report
· Summer School update: About 60 students attending, although not all students are able to attend every week. Teachers report they can see the students making progress. I hear every day from students how much they enjoy it. Providing STEM program, about 6 students participating.
· Staffing update: Have hired a new Assistant Principal, Tracy Crowley, a new Music teacher, Nathan Smith, and a new additional Middle School Math teacher, Brooke Sordelet. We are interviewing for two Special Educators, three paraprofessionals, and a custodian. McClure will send Rys information about open position of custodian for Facebook.
· Construction update: Framing for the rest of the month. Trusses should start going up next week. The splitting of the MPR into two classes. Done by Aug. 13th.
· Renewal update: Still working on the application, due Aug. 22nd.
· Old Business
· Review Strategic Plan: Question about English/LA. Math was addressed for the past three years, so we didn’t need to set that as a goal for this plan. Vote re: adoption – Motion to approve the Strategic Plan as submitted. Motion to accept by Rys, second by Sliva. Motion passed unanimously.
· CDC and/or Public Health update: McClure reviewed information from the Public Health meeting held earlier that day. The NH guidance has not changed, but the meeting was held in response to the new CDC guidelines for schools that came out recently. Dr. Chan said that NH schools should keep layers of protection in place based on community transmission. Schools could try relaxing some mitigation strategies during summer programs, and if it worked well, it could inform what to do in the fall. The more permissive mask guidance is still appropriate because community transmission is low. McClure said that for the summer program masks are optional, and we have removed desk barriers. We have continued with 3 feet distancing, air purifiers and ventilation, and frequent handwashing.
· Response for Sisti nomination: Sisti said that he would serve on the board for the three-year term that is open. Condodemetraky nominates Sisti for the three-year term beginning in September 2021. Motion to accept by Rys, second by Osborne. Motion passed unanimously.  
· New business: none
· Public comment: none
· Other business: none 
· Meeting adjourned at 6:33 p.m.
Date of next meetings: August 18 remote meeting at 5:30 p.m. and September 22nd in-person meeting at 5:30 (4th Wed.) 715 Riverwood Drive, Pembroke, NH 
***

	Trustee
	Term

	Dina Condodemetraky (Chair)
	3 Year Term – Sep 2019 to Aug 2022 

	Colleen Sliva
	3 Year Term – Sep 2020 to Aug 2023

	Bri Rys (Treasurer)
	3 Year Term –   Sep 2019 to Aug 2022

	Eric Raymond 
	2 year term - Sep 2020 to Aug 2022

	Open
	3 year term – Sep 2018 to Aug 2021 (new term to be filled by Sisti)

	Paul Raymond
	Partial 3 year term – (was Sep 2020) July 2021 to Aug 2023

	Mbula Ratzlaff (parent term)
	1 Year Term – Sep 2020 to Aug 2021 (not renewing)

	Alison Murphy (parent term)
	1 Year Term – Sep 2020 to Aug 2021 (not renewing)

	Sarah Osborne (parent term)
	1 Year Term – Sep 2020 to Aug 2021 (will be renewing)

	


[image: image1.png]



 PAGE 
1

